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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, February 11, 2009

Room A201-A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Patton Alberti, Paul Chlapecka, Rick Covert, Tom Davenport, Annette De Lozier, Tony Gutierrez, Dan Gutowski, Robert Hendrix, Peggy Hunt, Michael Lopez, Francine McCorkell, Vuong Nguyen, Carol Reagan, Craig Wilde
Excused:
Martin Walsh

Absent:
Lezlie Allen, Courtney Alston, Ray Batenga, Reylyn Cabrera, Carmen Coniglio, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Kurt Hill, Dane Lindsay, Dante Mora, Elizabeth Thomas, Stephen Um, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young

Guests: 
Susan Schwarz
1. Approval of December 10, 2008 Minutes (Hendrix/Davenport) MSC w/addition of C. Reagan’s name.
2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
· 12/19 – A student sitting in class experienced cramping in her hand, began foaming at the mouth and became unresponsive for approximately ten minutes.  Paramedics were called and evaluated the student.  The student explained she is taking prescript medication for her condition but had left the medication at home.  The student signed a waiver not to be treated.  The student’s family and transported her to the hospital.
· 12/14 – An employee experienced chest pain dizziness and nausea and was evaluated by Health Services.  Health Services requested Paramedics be called.  The employee was transported to Scripps La Jolla Memorial Hospital for treatment.  The Business Office is waiting for the Injury and Illness Incident and Investigation (Supervisor’s) Report to be completed.
· 12/17 – A College Police officer was struck by their vehicle door while exiting.  The officer experienced bruising and swelling of their nose.  They applied ice for the swelling and did not require additional attention.
· 12/11 – An instructor participating in police training role play scenarios injured their neck.  The instructor did not seek medical attention at the time.
· 12/4 – A visitor to the campus tripped walking in the parking lot in the evening due to possible poor lighting receiving a laceration to the forehead and possible broken nose.  The individual was transported to Sharp hospital.  This incident was reported at the December meeting.  Timers for the lights in the parking lot have been extended since the incident.
3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan/Campus Evacuation Plan (C Wilde)
Several Miramar employees attended the C-Cert training a few weeks ago.  The District is working on finalizing a District-wide emergency preparedness plan. C. Wilde handed out an evacuation map indicating assembly areas in the event of an emergency on campus.  C. Wilde will forward the map link to A. De Lozier to put on the Safety Committee web page.  The assembly area main and alternate locations were discussed and some concerns/suggestions were raised regarding locations, missing buildings, changes due to construction, adding a date the map was created and locations of gas pumps and where emergency supplies are located.  It was not known who had put together the map and why the locations had been selected.  C. Wilde suggested checking into having the evacuation map added to the “What to Do in an Emergency” flip chart College Police puts out.
C. Wilde informed the Committee that he has received information from Chief Hogquist that a disaster scenario is being planned for on May 15th for those individuals who were C-Cert trained.  Sgt. Gutierrez mentioned a Friday date was chosen so as to not affect a large number of students.  He further explained the scenario is tentatively scheduled for 1-4pm and he will notify C. Wilde once he receives additional information.  D. Gutowski recommended making sure the finalized plan is received and distributed to campus staff and a “table top” practice scheduled prior to the 5/15 disaster scenario.  He also mentioned the campus communication system (response team members) needs to be updated.  A. De Lozier indicated procedures for utilizing the emergency broadcast phone system also need to be finalized.

b. Committee’s Roles in College Governance/Governance Committee Recommendation Reporting Form (De Lozier)
As discussed with D. Figueroa at the September 2008 meeting, the Safety Committee was not originally set-up as a shared governance committee.  It is not known at what point or by whom the Committee designation was changed.  D. Figueroa asked members to take a vote to decide whether to leave the Committee as shared governance.  Members agreed to return the Committee to its originally standing.  A. De Lozier will submit the form to request this.
4. Safety Related Items
a. Bee stings (L Allen) – L. Allen sent an e-mail indicating the Health Center had treated two students with bee stings. She further mentioned their office is prepared emergency anaphylactic reactions and that she has also informed the Facilities Department that both student had been in the area of the science building parking lot when they were stung.

b. Quad Patio Shut-Down – Through traffic from the S100 quad to the turn-around by B100 has again been blocked off.  This item was discussed at last Facilities Committee meeting due to concerns of pedestrian safety.
c. Safety Conscious Award (De Lozier) – A. De Lozier reminded members to vote. 
d. Parking Availability/Students Not Parking Where Should (McCorkell)

Due to the rains and subsequent mud, the temporary dirt lot west of the science building was closed which caused some confusion for student parking.  In the future, if this occurs, signage will be posted and in a location that will allow for easier routing.    While the temporary dirt lot is closed, there is only current available parking in lot #1 and lot #3 for students. D. Gutowski will check with the City about possibly utilizing spaces in Hourglass Park lots for student parking. There are curbs painted red near the I-building that need to be looked at to determine if they can be repainted to allow for additional parking.
e.
Update on Crosswalks (Davenport) – From last month’s minutes, the limit lines and cross-walks behind the Library are faded and need to be repainted.  D. Lindsay was looking into the possibility of the lines being repainted.  C. Wilde will follow-up on this item.
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 11, 2009, Room A-201-A
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